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MUTUAL AID MEETING Minutes from October 29, 2014 
Meeting Hosted By: East Ferris Fire Department

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by President Frank Loeffen.
Roll Call:
12 Departments



21 Members

Introduction of Guests: 
Brian Hunt from Dependable Emergency Vehicles




Greg Rochon from North Bay Parry Sound Health Unit

Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer read the account balance to the members present. 

Guest Speaker: Brian Hunt introduced himself as the sales representative for Dependable Emergency Vehicles.  He advised that Dependable offers parts and service in addition to sales.  Brian brought a demo Pumper to the meeting as well.


Greg discussed Ebola Virus and issues relating to first responders attending possible Ebola cases.  He confirmed that there have been no confirmed Ebola cases in Canada to date.  He advised that the virus is only transmitted by direct contact with infected bodily fluids.


Discussion regarding Ministry of Labour orders relating to Ebola was discussed among the membership.  Departments can contact Risto Maki to have their SOG’s posted on the Mutual Aid Associations web site.

Adoption of Minutes: Motion made by Richard Miranda to adopt the minutes of April 30th 2014, seconded by Dean Butticci. Carried
Business arising from the Minutes: Chief Miranda updated members regarding a motor vehicle accident involving one of his firefighters.  Chief Miranda advised that they were not charged by Ministry of Labour as they were unable to determine if the firefighter was responding to the scene.  West Nippissing now has an SOG that firefighters must respond to the hall and not directly to the scene for all calls on the highways.
Chief Miranda also discussed the FFAO conference.  It was very successful and the training was provided at the conference was well received.
Fire Co-ordinator's Report: Deputy Chief Mike from North Bay Fire Department has been appointed the alternate fire coordinator for the Nippissing East Parry Sound Mutual Aid Association.
FSA Report:  No Report this session
Unfinished Business: Nil
New Business:
Elections were held and the executive remains unchanged as all positions were uncontested.  The Executive is as follows:






President 

Frank Loeffen







Vice President
Risto Maki







Treasurer

Steve Trahan







Secretary

Dave McNay

Risto Maki advised that South River Machar Fire Department has received some confined space rescue equipment, the fire department is not currently providing confined space rescue.
Frank Loeffen reminded everyone of the NFPA Grandfathering deadline of December 31, 2015.

Next Meeting: January 28th, 2014, 19:30 – Sundridge Strong Fire Hall 
Motion to Adjourn: By Wayne Beavis, Seconded by Dean Butticci.  Carried. 
__________________________



_________________________

Frank Loeffen, President




Dave McNay, Secretary

